
10 October 2024  
 
Dear Annual Tour Rider, 
 
Thank you for booking your carpark at Cape Jervis. 
  
When you arrive at Cape Jervis on Saturday 19 October (between 10am and 11am), please drive directly to 
the Bike SA check in area – located directly in front of you as you drive down past the Short Term parking 
area on your left.   
Look out for Bike SA check-in signs and follow the directions of the traffic marshals for 10 minute  drop off 
zone. Please do not arrive before 10am. 
 
Proceed to the Bicycle SA check-in tent to register.  You will be given a vehicle ID ticket and your 
registration pack (including your Bike Name plate).  You must quickly unload your luggage and take it to the 
luggage truck.  
Then unload your bike, attach your name plate and take it to the semi-trailer.  Pedals must be removed and 
handlebars turned sideways to assist with packing. Panniers and handlebar bags plus any lights, bike 
computers , etc,  must also be removed for transport.  
Please do this before you arrive at check-in to save time when unloading. If necessary, there will be tools 
available to assist at check-in.  
 
Please have everything ready to unload as quickly as possible as there is limited space for parking at the 
check-in area. 
You must ensure all your gear is loaded onto our event vehicles before 11.30am so the trucks can be loaded 
on to the ferry for a 12noon departure.   
 
Important note: Due to capacity limitations at the drop off zone, you will have limited time at the drop 
off zone so please be well organised and have your bags packed and bike fully prepared before arriving 
at check-in.  
 
After check-in and unloading, you will be directed to the nearby secure car parking facility – follow the 
signage and directions of the parking marshals.   
All Annual Tour vehicles must display the vehicle ID ticket on their dashboard.  
Once your vehicle is parked in the secure fenced parking area, you can proceed directly to the ferry 
terminal and wait in the boarding area.  
 
Note: Extensive construction works are currently underway at the ferry terminal so you will need proceed 
with caution and be careful where you walk. Some areas cannot be accessed by pedestrians.  Also watch 
out for traffic coming and going at all times. It is a very busy area, especially when an arriving ferry is 
unloading. 
 
All participants will be given a ferry boarding pass at check-in and will access the ferry as “walk-on 
passengers”. Please make sure that you have all you need for the ferry crossing, as you will not see your 
luggage until the truck arrives at Dudley United Football Club in Penneshaw.  Lunch will be served onsite 
from 1pm. 
   
Please make sure that no valuables are left in your vehicle, stash any of your belongings that you are not 
taking on the Annual Tour in your boot. 
  
Please Click Here to view a site map of the Cape Jervis Ferry Terminal precinct. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions 
 

https://img1.wsimg.com/blobby/go/9393e152-f806-4b2d-b036-2aa0ade7762d/downloads/b2db1984-4550-42fe-89c9-aa325b36c522/Cape%20Jervis%20-%20Sealink%20ferry%20terminal.pdf?ver=1728364225276

